
 

 

 

 

Holiday Office Closures: 
Friday Dec. 23 thru 

Monday, Dec. 26 
and Monday Jan. 2 

 

Village President:   
Michael Walgenbach 
 

Board members:   
Gary Henker, Vance Henning 
Mark Horvath, Terra Mattheis 
Daniel Redeker,  
Jeremiah Storer 
 

Village Clerk:   
Corinne Vande Zande  
Office hours of Mon-Fri from 
8:30 am-noon & 1:00-4:30 pm 
Village Hall: 920-346-5415 
 

Village Meetings are held the 
2nd Monday of each month 
and are open to the public.  
The Utility meeting begins  
at 7:00 pm with the regular  
meeting immediately after.  
 

Village meeting agendas,  
minutes and notices  
are posted at the Village Hall,  
Library and Post Office.  
 

Village & Police Dept. Offices: 
Located at 115 N. Center St. 
Website Address: 
www.villageofbrandon.com 
 

Email: 
clerkofbrandon@gmail.com 
 

Public Works Department: 
(DPW Director, Chris Schouten) 

920-346-5492 
 

Police Department: 

(Chief, Gary Durkee) 
920-346-5555 

 

2022 Dog Licenses  

available December 1st  

at Village Hall.   
 

• Proof of rabies is required.  

• $5 –spayed/neutered 

• $10-non-spayed/non-neutered 

• A one time cat license is required.   

• Application form sent with tax bills. 

Village Ordinance 404 requires the owner or occupant of any  
lot or parcel to clear snow and ice from the sidewalk within  

24 hours after precipitation ceases.  Failure to comply  
may result in fine and/or the Village personnel to  

clear snow/ice with costs  to be reimbursed by owner.   

Reminder to all property owners in Brandon: 

 2022 tax bills will be mailed early December. 
 Please read the notice included with your tax bill regarding payment op-

tions and other important information.   
 If you have any questions, Village Treasurer, Sherry Laper can be 

reached at 920-346-5415. 

Nov. 15 Drive Results: 

71 units collected 

Audrey Weed reached 
10 gallon goal 

 

Thank you to: 
Ardis Redeker,  

Jay Smit,  
Bethel Church 

 

Next Drive: 
March 14, 2023 

 

No Parking on Village streets or right-of-way, Nov. 1 to April 1, 
from 2:00 am–6:00 am, to allow for snow removal. 

Violators will be cited.   
 

 

FOOD  
PANTRY: 

Located at 
rear of  

Village Hall 
 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 21 

Distributing from 12:30-3:30 pm 

 

Payment options for Brandon Sewer & Water  
Utility Customers: 

 Check/money order or cash payments can be 

dropped off at the Village Hall during regular 

hours or placed in the drop box located in the 

front door.  

 Check/money order can be mailed thru USPS. 

 ACH payments are automatically deducted from a 

checking/savings account.  See Clerk to sign up. 

 Online at www.ub-pay.com, then provide our mu-

nicipal code: BrandonWI919.  This option has a 

service fee.   



                              ATTENTION SNOWMOBILERS! 
   

                           SNOW CUBS ANNUAL REMINDERS: 
Per Village Ordinance:   

 No person shall operate a snowmobile on any sidewalk, pedestrian way or area between the sidewalk 

and curb line of any street in the Village except to obtain access to an authorized area.   

 Snowmobiles are able to use the north side of Bowen Street from the railroad tracks east to the Brandon 

Store and Lockin Street to access the depot park. No person shall use a driveway marked with an orange flag.   

 For membership information or to have your driveway marked, contact Clayton Jahns at 920-346-5224. 

Holiday Library Closures: 
Friday Dec. 23 thru  

Monday, Dec. 26 
and Monday Jan. 2 

 

Meet the Board: 
Library Board President: 

Charlotte Rebelein 
Board Members: 

Robert Frank,  
Heather Yunto, 
 Angela Wiese,  
Bree Gunnink,  

Dick Vollbrecht, &  
Gary Henker 

Library Phone:  920-346-2350  
Email:  ross@brandonlibrary.net 

 

    The Library remains open for the BFFD Christmas Parade,  

Friday, Dec. 9th at 6:00 pm. Hot chocolate & cookies are waiting!  

    Then head down to the Firehouse for “Supper with Santa”, 

to include pictures with Santa, goodie bags and  

food served from 4:00 pm— 8:00 pm. 

December 2022 

Library Hours: Mon-Thurs: Noon-6 pm,  Fri: Noon-5 pm & Saturday: 9 am-Noon 

We have reached our campaign goal and the expansion will get started 

next summer, after bidding takes place in January.  However, the fund 

drive recently received some GREAT news. The Otto Bremer Trust of 

Saint Paul, Minnesota, has pledged $125,000 for the expansion. 

$100,000 will be awarded at groundbreaking, to the $25,000 is a dollar-

for-dollar match—we have to raise it to receive it.  Help us reach this 

goal by December 31,2022. Visit brandonlibrary.net/expansion for more 

information and to give today. 

On Friday, December 16 at 5:30  pm. 

At Bethel Reformed Church basement, enter from parking lot side. 

Disney’s A Goofy Movie 

• Free entrance 

• Free popcorn 

• Free hot cocoa 

• Tons of fun! 
Holiday Story Time: 

Wed., Dec. 21: 9:30am    

at the Library! 


